

56 Bachelors Walk, Lisburn BT28 1XN

T: 028 92 671887

E: hello@laganvalleyvineyard.com

To Lisburn and Castlereagh City Council Chief Executive David Burns.

Dear David,

On behalf of our church family and leadership team, we want to let you know that we are praying for you and your colleagues at this difficult and challenging time. We feel it is incredibly important that there is a central approach across the city and feel the council is both uniquely and strategically placed to coordinate and lead this. We feel it would be helpful at the very least for the council to be able to sign post effectively to appropriate community based services, provide a central possibly online (and very simple) rolling newsletter/bulletin of said services and a list of key council personnel and appropriate contact information for the voluntary sector to relate to.

We are providing support and assistance to our church family and their friends and neighbours, especially those connected to us who are in front line services at this time. In addition, we stand ready and eager to play our part in the central approach, coordinated by the council.

Please let us know how you would like us to work together with you to bring hope and peace to our communities. We fully expect in this changing climate to be in conversation regularly, in the meantime if you or any of your colleagues wish to contact us our mobile numbers and emails are attached below.

Charity Ref No: NIC104751 Company No: 619487

Yours sincerely

Andy Masters
Senior Pastor
Lagan Valley Vineyard Church
andy@laganvalleyvineyard.com

Yvette Wilkinson Compassion Pastor Lagan Valley Vineyard Church yvette@laganvalleyvineyard.com



56 Bachelors Walk, Lisburn BT28 1XN

T: 028 92 671887

E: hello@laganvalleyvineyard.com

To PSNI District Commander, Superintendent David Beck.

Dear Superintendent Beck

On behalf of our church family and leadership team, we want to let you know that we are praying for you and your colleagues at this difficult and challenging time. We are grateful for the ongoing work that you are doing to spearhead the Multi Agency Support Hub approach, and we are ready to work together with you to bring hope and peace to our communities at this uncertain time.

We are providing support and assistance to our church family and their friends and neighbours, especially those connected to us who are in front line services including PSNI at this time. We feel it is incredibly important that there is a central approach across the city and have communicated to the council via David Burns and the Mayor that in our opinion they are both uniquely and strategically placed to coordinate and lead this. We stand ready and eager to play our part in whatever is required by our community at this time.

Please let us know if there is anything further we can be doing to assist you and your colleagues at this time. We fully expect in this changing climate to be in conversation regularly, in the meantime if you or any of your colleagues wish to contact us our mobile numbers and emails are attached below.

Charity Ref No: NIC104751 Company No: 619487

Yours Sincerely,

Andy Masters
Senior Pastor
Lagan Valley Vineyard Church
andy@laganvalleyvineyard.com

Yvette Wilkinson Compassion Pastor Lagan Valley Vineyard Church <u>yvette@laganvalleyvineyard.com</u>



56 Bachelors Walk, Lisburn BT28 1XN

T: 028 92 671887

E: hello@laganvalleyvineyard.com

To The Mayor of Lisburn and Castlereagh City Council.

Dear Alan,

On behalf of our church family and leadership team, we want to let you know that we are praying for you and your colleagues at this difficult and challenging time. We have been finding comfort and encouragement this week in the words of James 1 "if anyone lacks wisdom you should ask God who gives generously to all without finding fault and it will be given to you." Praying that God would give you all that you need as you lead the council through this unprecedented challenge.

We feel it is incredibly important that there is a central approach across the city and feel the council is both uniquely and strategically placed to coordinate and lead this. We feel it would be helpful at the very least for the council to be able to sign post effectively to appropriate community based services, provide a central possibly online (and very simple) rolling newsletter/bulletin of said services and a list of key council personnel and appropriate contact information for the voluntary sector to relate to.

We are providing support and assistance to our church family and their friends and neighbours, especially those connected to us who are in front line services at this time. In addition, we stand ready and eager to play our part in the central approach, coordinated by the council.

Please let us know how you would like us to work together with you to bring hope and peace to our communities. We fully expect in this changing climate to be in conversation regularly, in the meantime if you or any of your colleagues wish to contact us our mobile numbers and emails are attached below.

Yours sincerely

Andy Masters
Senior Pastor
Lagan Valley Vineyard Church
andy@laganvalleyvineyard.com

Yvette Wilkinson Compassion Pastor Lagan Valley Vineyard Church yvette@laganvalleyvineyard.com

laganvalleyvineyard.com